
Correction of fact – Transcript of evidence, 29 October 2024 

 

Hi Patrick, thanks for your email.  

 

I would like to correct the statistics I quoted for the percentage of Indigenous young people and young 
people who identify as having a disability in the Nambucca Valley YOUth Speak Survey.  

 

On Page 40 of the transcript, " ELLIE TREE: We have run the program for the past 2½ years. The last 
survey was done in the Nambucca Valley, and we captured 39 per cent of the youth population. From 
memory, I believe 12 per cent were Indigenous and 16 per cent identified as having a disability."  

 

The correct statistics are: 29% Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander and 11% Identify as a person 
with a disability.  

 

Thanks. 

Regards 

Ellie Tree 


